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Good afternoon. My name is Erin Durkin. I am a 27 year old resident of Prospect Heights, Brooklyn and am lucky enough to be a rent stabilized tenant. 
First, let me offer my thanks to the Council for hearing my testimony, along with the testimonies of my fellow rent regulated tenants. Special thanks to the Chairpersons- Councilmember Maria Baez and Councilmember Erik Martin Dilan. 

I am here to support SLR1, SLR 2, and Resolution 1815. 

When I moved into my apartment almost three years ago, I knew my landlord was overcharging me- I requested the rental history from DHCR and discovered that she had levied multiple vacancy increases, but since the rent had continued at the incorrect level for over three years and, therefore, beyond the statue of limitations, I was left powerless to correct it. I have worked in the community development field and am knowledgeable about the tactics landlords utilize to deregulate apartments through less than proper means. Yet, my knowledge and professional experience left me unable to do anything. The ability of landlords to circumvent the rent regulation system by leaving and apartment vacant or leasing to tenants unaware of their rent regulated rights is appalling. 

Currently, my rent is hovering just a few hundred dollars shy of $2,000. Once the rent hits $2,000 monthly, if I ever have to leave my apartment, my landlord has the choice to raise the rent to whatever she decides, and is no longer bound by the Rent Guidelines Board. My apartment will be permanently lost as affordable housing. 

I am extremely concerned about the vacancy decontrol provision that allows landlords to convert apartments like mine to market rate housing upon vacancy, and that is resulting in the loss of an estimated 15,000 rent regulated apartments every year. As a person who needs to pay student loans and who works in the public interest field, I know that could not afford to live in an unregulated apartment. And I am not only concerned about my housing situation, but the housing situations of many other low and moderate income New Yorkers, who are even more vulnerable than I am, who are on the verge of losing their rent regulated apartments and forced into homelessness, overcrowded and unsafe living conditions, or to abandon their city. We all depend on rent regulation. 
I urge you to protect rent regulation and to strengthen it by eliminating the vacancy decontrol provision.

Thank you for your time and attention and I hope that you will consider my testimony, along with all of the others heard today, as you rule on these important issues and we continue to fight for the strength and effectiveness of New York City’s rent regulation laws. 

